Nelson City Council
te kaunihera o whakatu
NELSON AIR QUALITY PLAN

- PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE A3
Clause 5, First Schedule, Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA)

Proposed Plan Change A3 ‘Woodburner Plan Change’ relates to the Nelson Air
Quality Plan.

WHAT THE PROPOSAL COVERS

1. Provision for Ultra Low Emission Burners (ULEBs) to be installed in some
houses which don't currently have woodburners, specifically:

e 1000 ULEBs in Airshed B2
e 600 ULEBs in Airshed C.

2. Provision for Council to authorise an increase in ULEB installations in
specific airsheds in future, when improvements in air quality have occurred
in that area.

3. Inclusion of a definition for Ultra Low Emission Burners (ULEBS).

4. Inclusion of a new Appendix setting out the minimum requirements for a
ULEB, including the certification process that must be followed in
conjunction with the building consent.

WHERE THE PROPOSAL MAY BE INSPECTED

The proposed plan change document and the accompanying reports are
available for public inspection at the Customer Service Centre, Nelson libraries
and on the council website www.nelson.govt.nz (search phrase: Woodburner
Plan Change).

SUBMISSIONS

The proposed plan change is open for submissions until 5pm on Wednesday
17 February 2016.

Anyone can make a submission, in paper or electronic format. Submission
forms are available on the website, at the Customer Service Centre and in the
Nelson libraries. You don't need to use the submission form provided, but you
do need to provide the same information as that requested on the form.

Submissions on the proposed plan change can be lodged by emailing
submissions@ncc.govt.nz, posting them to Nelson City Council, Freepost
76919, PO Box 945 Nelson, 7040, or delivering them to the Customer
Service Centre.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

For further information please visit the Council's website, the Customer
Service Centre (Ground Floor, 110 Trafalgar St, Nelson) or contact Planning
Administrator Chantel de Ru on phone (03) 546 0200 or emalil

chantel.deRu@ncc.govt.nz.

Clare Hadley
Chief Executive, Nelson City Council
16 January 2016




